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Quality education in a caring environment 

Principal’s Report 

Reports 
Semester One reports are due to go out 
this Friday, 20th June. Reports give a 
snapshot of the educational process that 
your child has made over the past 
semester, as well as their social 
development and commitment to 
learning. Teachers assess students at Hay 
Public School against state wide 
standards and use a rigorous assessment 
process in order to do so. In addition to 
written reports we encourage parents 
and caregivers to attend scheduled 
parent / teacher meetings. This is a 
worthwhile opportunity where parents 
and teachers can share important 
information about their child’s talents, 
strengths, interests and needs. All 
parents are encouraged to attend these 
meetings and be involved in your child’s 
learning as it is important to maintain 
strong communication lines between 
home and school. Parents / Teacher 
meetings are scheduled for next week. If 
you are unable to attend on the given 
day, please ring the school to make 
alternative arrangements.  

 

Positive Play 
Recently students have been getting 
actively involved in organised games run 
during recess and it has been wonderful 
to see many friendships developing and 
positive social interactions evolving. 
Playing games assists students to learn 
about taking turns, negotiating rules and 
taking risks in a safe environment. Playing 
together, whether it is an active outdoor 
game or a board game, improves 
children’s positive social behaviour. 

Principal’s Lunch 
Congratulations to Danyal Cox, Charlie 
Deacon, Kate Cox, James Millyard, 
Nathaniel Clarke, Grace McKenzie, 
Chelsea Cox, Kristian Miller, Adrian 
Pascoe, Manaia Clune, Isabel Haines, 
Herbert Maynard, Ben Marshall, Darci 
Masters, Lainey Harman-Biggs, Marlee 
McPhellamy, Velettah Cranston and 
Lachlan Clark who will all be joining me for 
a party lunch tomorrow in the library.  
These students have displayed exemplary 
behaviour at school.  

Bullying—Everyone’s Responsibility 
This week students and teachers will be 
focusing on sending out the message that 
bullying is everyone’s responsibility.  

Anyone who is the victim or a witness to 
bullying has a responsibility to report it 
straight away and to keep on reporting it 
if it does not stop.  It is the responsibility 
of the school to investigate any reports 
and deal with it under the Discipline 
Policy of the school.  The school will act 
based on the information that they 
receive through their investigations. 
Parents need to be aware that there are 
many steps in the Discipline Policy that 
need to be followed and greenslips, 
detentions and suspension are not 
always the end result.   A copy of the 
school’s Discipline Policy has been 
published on the school’s website and is 
reviewed regularly. 

Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

18th June 2014 

Term 2, Week 8 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Next K-6 Assembly 

Friday 27th June 

9.30am 

 

School Hall 

All welcome 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all people. 

I can respect all property. 

I can be in the right place.  

What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?   
www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Hay Happenings-Present & Past 
Photos Albums of:-  

Athletics Carnival 

Cross Country 

Easter Hat Parade 

Fete 2014 

Positive Social Interactions in the Kitchen 
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Kinder to Altina Wildlife Park 

Cost $35.00 

Wednesday 6th August 

Stage 1 to Griffith for Mr McPhee and the Biting Flea 

Cost $35.00 

Tuesday 29th July 

Stage 2 to Junee and Temora 

Cost $125.00 

Wednesday 29th and Thursday 30th October 

Stage 3 to Bendigo and Ballarat 

Cost $300.00 

Tuesday 16th to Thursday 18th September 

PAYMENTS  ARE CURRENTLY BEING ACCEPTED ON ALL EXCURSIONS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2014 Kindergarten Transition Program 
Once again Hay Public School will implement an extended 
Kindergarten transition program in 2014 called Ready, Set, 
Kinder. Children will access a variety of opportunities which will 
enhance their developing skills and prepare them for school life 
at Hay Public School in 2015. 
All students entering Kindergarten at Hay Public School in 2015 
are invited to participate in our ‘Ready, Set, Kinder!’ education 
program each Wednesday from 9:15 am to 3:00 pm in Terms 3 
and 4 to undertake learning and familiarisation activities and to 
experience aspects of school life.  This is an opportunity for 
them to explore and play in a new learning environment and will 
assist in helping them feel happy, safe and secure. 
All children who are eligible to commence school in 2015 and 
are planning on enrolling at Hay Public School will have access to 
this program. Information regarding our transition program and 
enrolment at Hay Public School has been provided to the Hay 
Pre School and Hay Early Learning Centre. However if you have 
a child attending Kindergarten in 2015 who has not received this 
information, please contact us for further details.   
If you know of any children who do not have this information, 
please pass this on.  
To reserve a place in the Ready, Set, Kinder! Program please 
contact the office at Hay Public School on (02) 69931270  

Fiona Simpson 

Assistant Principal Infants 
Sports News 
Riverina Athletics Carnival 
Children who placed  1st or 2nd in track events (finals) or 1st in 
field events qualified for the Riverina Carnival to be held in 
Albury (Alexandra Park) on Monday 23rd June commencing at 
9.00am. 
12 children qualified in individual events  CONGRATULATIONS  
and the best of luck. 
Brait Headon  100m,200m,High Jump, Long Jump 
Emily Headon  800m, 100m, 200m, Long Jump 
Ben Caughey  800m, 100m, 200m 
Charlee Masters  100m, 200m 
Ben Marshall  100m, 200m 
Charly Moorhouse Shot Put, Discus 
Jack Headon  100m 
Emma Johnston  100m 
Lily Masters  200m 
Lucy Shea  100m 
Rhys Wall  100m 
Telesa Cooper  Discus 
Junior Girls Relay- Lily Masters, Darci Masters, Emma Johnston, 
Chontelle Barton 
Senior Boys Relay- Ben Marshall, Brait Headon, Sam Curtis, Jack 
Miller 
*NB-Relays follow the 100m events* 
School sports uniform or black shorts/district top should be 
worn. Spikes are permitted, except for 800m. A full canteen will 
be operating. 
State Athletics 
The NSWPSSA Athletics Championships will be held at 
Homebush, Sydney on 15th/16th October (T4, Wk2). 
Riverina Cross Country 
Emily Headon, Janae Winzar, Ben Caughey, Lachlan Clark and 
SOTA students Kate Turner and Thomas Job participated in the 

 

 

 

K S  Georgia Birks  

1 J  Oliver Liddington-Denehey 
1/2 H  Devlin-James Clarke& Elwyn 
  Bush 

3/4 F  Hannah Shea 

3/4 S  Jack Headon  

3/4 RH Sean Johnston 

5/6 B  Ben Caughey 

5/6 CC  Talia McPhellamy 

5/6 P  Iona Cullenward 

NAIDOC DAY CELEBRATIONS 

TUESDAY 24TH JUNE 

BBQ LUNCH PROVIDED  

SAUSAGES AND RISSOLES(NO GAME) 

CLASS ART AND CRAFT 
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Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

20th June Netball Gala Day_Griffith 

23rd June Parent/Teacher Interviews begin 

  Riverina Athletics-Albury 

24th June NAIDOC Day Celebrations 

  Mortimer Shield semi final Griffith 

27th June Last Day Term 2 

14th July Staff return for Term 3 

15th July Students return for Term 3 

16th July Girls’ Soccer Gala Day-Griffith 

18th July State Cross Country-Sydney 

Riverina Cross Country Championships held in Deniliquin last 
Tuesday. 
Congratulations to Emily Headon (2nd) and Kate Turner (3rd) 
who qualified for the NSWPSSA Cross Country to be held at 
Eastern Creek on 18th July. (Term 3, Week 1). 
Trent Barrett Shield Grand Final 
On Monday 16th  June, 11 girls travelled to Wagga to compete in 
the Trent Barrett Shield Grand Final. In wet, cold and muddy 
conditions the girls played their hardest against some very 
competitive teams. The girls played Young Public school in their 
first game and were defeated 5 -3. Next they played St Mary’s 
West Wyalong and although they lost 7-4, moved the ball well 
and defended their line. The last game was against St Anne’s 
from Temora. The girls blitzed this team winning 8-1. Try 
scorers on the day were Hannah Shea, Telesa Cooper, Emma 
Johnston, Ayesha Headon, Darci Masters and Chontelle Barton. 
Thank you to all the parents for travelling and supporting the 
team. Also to each of the girls for doing their best, playing fairly 
and representing Hay Public School with pride! 

Mrs Shea 

Stage 3 Sport 
Stage 3 Sport will focus on soccer and Rugby league this Friday. 
2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Corinne Wooding and Janae Winzar for presenting 
our sports report on 2 Hay FM last Friday. 
 

 

P & C News 

I support P&C fundraisers. Where does my money go? 
The answer is to many different things that help support the 
school and its students. Following consultation with school staff, 
the P&C has set priorities for the use of funds from its recent 
and upcoming fundraisers. The following list will help us target 
our activities and also give you a better idea of where your 
money goes when you support P&C events. Keep an eye on the 
fundraising barometer facing Lachlan St to see how we are 
progressing in meeting our targets. 

1. Playground Equipment 

The funds raised from the fete, along with other funds held in 
reserve, have been earmarked for new playground equipment 
which we hope to have installed before the commencement of 
Term 4. 

2. Split Systems in Classrooms 

Upcoming one-off fundraising activities will be directed toward 
replacing the old heat banks with split systems in the remaining 
six classrooms. The P&C will be hosting a Black and Bling event 
at the Hay Services Club on Saturday 18th October 2014 to kick 
off this appeal so please mark the date in your diaries and 
further details will follow. 

3. Regular DonaƟons and Running Costs 

Every year, the P&C contributes a significant amount of funding 
to activities such as the purchase of presentation day awards, 
student representative sporting travel, subsidisation of Year 6 t-
shirts, Easter hat parade, provision of the water cooler etc. It 
also has running costs like insurance, auditing, repairs and 
maintenance. These regular donations and running costs amount 
to approximately $3,000 per year and are generally funded 
through the P&C’s regular fundraising activities such as term 
discos, mufti days, mother’s and father’s day stalls and minor 
raffles. 

NAIDOC KIDS DISCO 

Friday 27th June 2014 

K-2 5pm to 6.30pm 

3-6 7pm to 8.30pm 

Spirit of ANZAC Centre 

Dress: Red, Black & Yellow 

Free entry  

Free food and drinks 

Supervision will be by the Nari Tribal Council 

 

 

Friday 27th June 

Gold coin donation 
Come dressed in NAIDOC colours 
ready for the disco 

Proceeds to P & C General Activities 

Hay Public School Leaguetag team 
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LUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEEN 

Friday Special Lunch 

20th June 2014 

 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payments per child:- 

General Contribution Fee  $25.00 

Subject Fee    $20.00 

Performances  

Bremen Town Musicians  $4.50 

Term 3, Week 2  22nd July 

Kindergarten Excursion 

Altina Wildlife Park  6th August $35.00 

Stage 1 Excursion 

Mr McGee & the Biting Flea    29th July $35.00 

Stage 2 Excursion 

Temora/Junee 29/30th Oct  $125.00 

Stage 3 Excursion 

Bendigo/Ballarat :-16th/18th Sept  $300.00 

 
INVOICES FOR THESE ITEMS HAVE BEEN ISSUED 

TO FAMILIES. 

Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Total Payment   $___________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office or Direct credit details  

BSB 032-001 Acc No 141581. 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  
FORTNIGHTLY AT  COMMUNITY 
HEALTH 
PH: 1800 450 046 for an 
appointment Oven Baked Flavoured 

Chips 

Flavoured Milk 

$5.00 
Orders by Thursday 

please 

Parent / Teacher Interviews 
Parent / Teacher interviews will be held this term during 
Week 9. Below is a timetable for when teachers will be 
released to conduct interviews. Please complete the 
attached slip to the classroom teacher with your preferred 
time, child’s name and class. Every effort will be made to 
comply with your request. You will be notified with the 
time and place for your interview. If the time you are given 
is not suitable please contact your child’s teacher to 
arrange a more convenient time. 

Monday 

23rd June 

Tuesday 

24th June 

Wednesday 

25th June 

Thursday 

26th June 

5/6B 

KS 

5/6P 

1J 

3/4RH 

3/4S 

3/4F 

5/6CC 

Friday 

27th June 

1/2H 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

I would like to discuss the progress of: 

1..................................................................................................... 

2..................................................................................................... 

3..................................................................................................... 

Please circle Class & time preference 

Preferred time slot 

1. 9.15 - 11.15 

2. 12.00 -  1.30 

3. 2.00 -  4.00 

Day   Classes 

Mon 23/6  5/6 B & KS 

Tues 24/6  5/6P & 1J 

Wed 25/6  3/4RH & 3/4S 

Thurs 26/6  3/4F & 5/6CC 

Fri 27/6  1/2H 

Parents/Caregivers Attending:  

_______________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________ 

STUDENTS WHO HAVE HEADLICE DO NOT 
NEED TO BE ABSENT FROM SCHOOL 

Attendance at school is still required. 
Treatment is necessary! 


